
1997 GCV Annual Meeting, Rossie
Fisher (Mrs. Alexander M. Fisher,Jr.),

Common Wealth Award Committee
Chairman, announced that the club pro‑
jects of the Petersburg Garden Club and
Rivanna Garden Club were selected by
the Committee as finalists for the 1997
CommonWealth Award.

This award was designed to assist
clubswith their community projects. The
project goal may be conservation, beauti‑
fication, horticulture, preservation, or
education. Guidelines for the award are
in the GCV Member's Handbook and in
The GCV Register.

The Common Wealth Award signifies
“the wealth that is common to us all.”
Income from the Common Wealth Award
endowment has helped28projects across
the state since it was established in 1979.
To date, $97,000 has been awarded to
Common Wealth Award winners
statewide.

However, because of dwindling inter‑
est rates, the original endowment no
longer provides the annual income
amount as in the past. In order to
strengthen and protect our Common
Wealth Award, an anonymous donor has
generously offered a challenge grant in
the amount of $10,000 to boost the
endowment. Adollar-for-dollar match,up
to $10,000, is in effect until May 1, 1998for
contributions to this fund. GardenClubof
Virginia members are encouraged to send
contributions, payable to The Garden
Club of Virginia, to the GCV Treasurer,
Mary Hart Darden, 512 West Riverview
Drive,Suffolk, VA23434.

The following project entries for the
1997 award were written and submitted
to the GCV Common Wealth Award
Committee by the finalist clubs. Club
presidents will vote at the fall Board of
Governors Meeting, October 14-16 in
Petersburg, for the project their club has
selectedasthe 1997$5,000 awardwinner.

I n a presentation made at the May
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The Petersburg Garden Club is com‑
mitted to the publication of abook docu‑
menting its wildflower watercolor collec‑
tion. With the exception of some specific
botanical work, the other major compo‑
nents of the book are in place. Winning
the Common Wealth Award would allow
for a noted botanist to prepare a habitat
study relatingeach flower to its plant com‑
munity. This botanical material would
complete the list of items needed in order
to present the collection for publication.
Presenting these exquisite illustrations in
book form is absolutely necessary asthey
are notsuitable to museumexhibition due
to their fragile nature.

Sixty years ago the club initiated
efforts to preserve a collection of wild‑
flowers from a sanctuary in the city's Lee
Park, In 1938 the club commissioned
Bessie Niemeyer Marshall to paint the
watercolors of two hundred thirty-eight
specimens, which are recognized today
for their beauty, accuracy, and impor‑
tance asa botanical record.

While contributions of women botan‑
ical artists from the seventeenth through
the twentieth centuries are prolific, art
books by them are rare. The publication
of anart book depicting BessieMarshall's
watercolors, enriched by the “Common
Wealth botanical study,” would bea land‑
mark project.

IVYCREEK FOUNDATION
EDUCATION PROJECT
RivannaGarden Club

The Ivy Creek Foundation‘(ICF) was
formed in 1979 to ensure the preservation
of the Ivy Creek Natural Area and to
heightencommunity awarenessof Virginia’s
rich natural heritage. Committed to con‑
servation and environmental education,
ICF conducts public nature programs,

garden study tour, “The Fabulous
Gardens of England,” has been

well-received, but a few places are
expected to beavailable through the fall.
Two groups of approximately 35, one
originating in the Cotswolds northwest
of London, and one in Tunbridge Wells
southeast of London, will pursue gener‑
ally similar itineraries before meeting at
the Washington Hotel in London. Each
group will enjoy the picturesque Spa
Hotel in Tunbridge Wells and the ancient
(1545) but up-to-date (indoor pool,
sauna and spa) Manor House in
Moreton-in-Marsh.

Notable gardens they will share are
those atWisley, HeverCastle, Sissinghurst
Castle, Great Dixter, Barnsley House, and
Sir Winston Churchill's Chartwell.
Gardens of Andrew Lawson, the eminent
garden photographer, of LordCarrington,
the former British Foreign Secretary, and
of the late Nancy Lancaster, are among
private places on the tour.

A noted landscape architect will
accompany the coach that beginsthe tour
in Moreton-in-Marsh, giving the sched‑
uled lectures. Jane Krumbhaar MacLeish
founded the Washington, D.C. firm that
bears her name in 1977,and hasworked
since with manymajor Washington archi‑
tects. Her work includes the gardens for
the Vice President of the United States,
the garden of the United States Embassy
in Beijing, and the Chevy Chase Club, as
well as private residences in the District,
Virginia, Maryland, Pennsylvania, New
York and Connecticut. She has been a
lecturer at Catholic University and acted
as a consultant to Time-Life Garden
Books. A native of Great Britain, she is
enthusiastic and knowledgeable about
Englishgardens.

T he Garden Club of Virginia’s first Mrs. Macleish’s gardens have been
published in such magazines asGarden
Design, House and Garden, Southern
Accents, Washingtonian, Museum&Ar ts ,
and the Washington PostMagazine, and
she is being featured in a book, The
Woman's Place, about 50 extraordinary
American women. Her own garden has
been featured on tours for The National
Arboretum andTheGardenConservancy.

The lecturer for the coach originat‑
ing in TunbridgeWells will be Dr. Aileen
Laing, professor of art history at Sweet
Briar College, asannounced earlier.

A dinner in a private home, another
with Rosemary Verey in an acclaimed
Cotswold restaurant, and another cruis‑
ing the Thames, are amongeight dinners
included on the ten-day tour, Included
during the London stay are a perfor‑
mance of a musical show and a choice
of the major sights or, for those who
haveseen these, an excursion to Hatfield
House and its Tradescant garden.

In addition to airfare from
Washington-Dulles International Airport,
the tour fee of $3,089 per person, double
occupancy, includes a $100 donation to
The Garden Club of Virginia. The Board
of Directors has designated this donation
for The Common Wealth Award, to help
match a recent $10,000 gift to that
endowment. The tour is open to GCV
members, their families and friends. A
$200 deposit reserves a place, with an
additional $500 due November 15.

For anitinerary and informationabout
available spaces, call Pat Mackenzie at
Ambassador Travel and Tours, 1-800-899‑
6702 or, in the Richmond area, 804-672‑
6702. Nancy Talley, 540-837-1379, can
answer other questions about the garden
study program and “FabulousGardens of
England.”
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